Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

December 9, 2008

Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Rick Nash, Joe Helle, Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, and Bill Hornett  
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Bill Hornett, to approve November 11, 2008, minutes.  Motion carried.

Appointment of Commission Chairmen and Vice Chairmen
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland to appoint Bill Hornett as Chairmen of the Park and Recreation Commission. Motion carried.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Joe Helle to appoint Joe Helle as Vice Chairmen of the Park and Recreation Commission. Motion carried.

Discussion and possible approval of Community Center Yearly Use agreement – Hawk A Region Model A Club

A yearly use agreement has been received from Hawk A Region Model A Club. The community center schedule is open for this request.  
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Joe Helle, to approve the Hawk A Region Model A Club Community Center Yearly Use Agreement. Motion carried.

Discussion and possible approval of Fay M. Clark Memorial Park playground equipment purchase

A new plan for playground equipment has been submitted to meet the requests of the commission. The area north of the parking lot has been measured to ensure the equipment will fit with fall space and will not interfere with the disc golf games. Three bids have also been received for the equipment. The lowest bid came in at $42,876 from Boland Recreation. These funds will be taken out of this year’s CIP funds with 10% down and installation of equipment in the spring. 

Motion by Rick Nash, second by Joe Helle to recommend to City Council approval to purchase playground equipment from Boland Recreation for Fay M. Clark Memorial park in the amount of $42,876. Motion carried.  

Park Pavilion Rentals Over Capacity
The park pavilion rentals have increased this year, along with an increase in the amount of people attending the rentals. We are seeing parties of 200-300 people in a pavilion with a capacity of 80-100. Angie Cole presented a Large Group Pavilion Rental Form with the changes suggested at the last meeting. Deb Theis asked if this form would apply to all parks and the Commission agreed that it would. The rental fee for large groups would be $35 at timeslot rather than the normal $25 and $90 for the day rather that the normal $60. 
Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Larry Eveland recommending to City Council to approve usage of the new Large Group Pavilion Rental Form. Motion carried.

Reports
2009 Activity Brochure - The activity brochure is in its final proofing stage before going to print.  There are a lot of new and exciting activities that will take place next year.  Programs that have been added:  for youth in 6th -8th grade, Playing for Keeps fundraiser, Special Needs Events for both young and old, Babysitting class and much more.  With the addition of these programs we have been able to add partnership with more business in the Hiawatha Community such as Cedar Rapids Toyota, All Good Things Therapeutic Massage and the Barbers Etc.  

Holiday Parade - We are planning for the 3rd annual Holiday Parade which is set for December 12th at 6:00.  At the current time there are 6 outside entries.  

Park Maintenance Employee - We have collected 62 applications for hiring a new Parks Maintenance Employee and still have a week left to take applications. We hope to have a person hired and starting by the end of the month. We have transferred the Farmers Market duties from this position to the Recreation Coordinator’s position. Becky plans to take over the planning and operations of the  Farmers Market. We both plan to attend a Farmer’s Market workshop in Des Moines on January 31st. 

Hiawatha Kids League Improvements – I have adjusted CIP funds for this FY so we now have $20,000 for baseball diamond improvements in Guthridge Park. Estimates for roofing and bleacher were received from Rick Sizemore, HKL President were put on the table. Commission agreed we should go with the lowest bid on these improvements.

Iowa Park and Recreation Association – The Mayor and Council approved Cole’s request for permission to run for Vice President/President of the Iowa Park and Recreation Association. The purpose of the IPRA is to represent and interpret the interests of the Park and Recreation movement in providing improved opportunities to citizens of Iowa. IPRA also helps to foster and maintain high standards of professional qualifications, training and ethics, along with stimulating interest in support for parks and recreation in the interest of preservation, conservation and development of Iowa's recreation resources.  


Rick Nash expressed his appreciation for the support and condolences that were given during the loss of his wife Linda. 
 

Motion by Rick Nash, second by Joe Helle, to adjourn at 6:35 p.m.   Motion carried.








Debra Theis, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
